
 

Project Description: 
The Central Federal Lands Highway Division (CFLHD) of the Federal Highway Administration, in 

in cooperation with the US Forest Service (FS), the Bureau of Land Management (BLM), and 

San Juan County is proposing to rehabilitate and widen 2 segments of road, totaling 12.12 miles 

along La Sal Mountain Loop Road. This project is scheduled for construction beginning as early as 

May 20, 2024 to fall of 2025. 

Project 

Schedule: 
May 20th 2024 – 
Fall 2025 

 

  
 

 
 

Access to the following roads 

will remain open but motorists 

can expect delays. 

• All approach roads and 

parking areas adjacent to 

construction zones 

including campgrounds 

• Ken's Lake Cutoff (access 

to Ken's Lake will be 

maintained at all times) 

• Pack Creek Cutoff 

• Pack Creek Road 

• Geyser Pass Road 

• Residential and commercial 

properties – Access to 

properties above Geyser 

Pass will need to use Castle 

Valley during weekday 

closure hours 

 

Anticipated Construction Impacts 

Segment A (2024) will be done in phases 

Weekday Daytime Closure (8:30a- 5:30p Monday - Friday), no closure from December 

15 - February 15* Motorists are advised to use alternate routes 

- Geyser Pass Road to Horse Creek (Phase 1) 

- N Hoolihan Road to Geyser Pass Road (Phase 2), or 

- Hardgrave Road to N Hoolihan Road (Phase 3) 

Segment B (2025) 

- Road will remain open with one-way traffic and motorists will experience delays 

Segment C (2025) 

Full Closure (road is closed to all traffic) will be done in phases 

- Old Airport Road to Ranch Road (Phase 1), or 

Ranch Road to Ken's Lake Cutoff (Phase 2), or 

Ken's Lake Cutoff to Pack Creek Road Cutoff (Phase 3) 

(access to Ken's Lake will be maintained at all times) 

*schedule subject to change due to weather 
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